Annual Report for Clinical Psychology Section—2007-2008

Section Executive

The 2007-2008 Executive Committee consisted of Christine Purdon (Past-Chair), Deborah Dobson (Chair), John Pearce (Chair-Elect), Patricia Furer (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large) and Melissa Kehler (Student Representative).  The Executive met in person during the 2007 conference, held a full-day meeting in Calgary in January 2008 and held teleconferences in the fall and the spring.  There also was frequent communication via e-mail and telephone.  The CPA Board of Directors approved the Clinical Section's revised by-laws at its February 2008 meeting.

Membership

As of May 1st, the Section had a membership of 962, including 352 student affiliates.  This number represents a growth of 237 over last year.

Convention Program

The pre-convention workshop is entitled: Working with Clients Who Have Sexual Difficulties: A workshop for psychologists with a general practice with Dr. E. Sandra Byers from the University of New Brunswick (co-sponsored with Section on Women and Psychology).  We have invited Dr. Michael Vallis from Queen Elizabeth II Health Sciences Centre in Halifax to deliver a public address on obesity and he is also a CPA/Section invited speaker.  His invited address is entitled Competency in Lifestyle Change Interventions:  Mastering motivational enhancement, behaviour modification & emotion management (co-sponsored by CPA, Clinical & Health Sections).  We are excited to have a full conference program, including 133 posters, 7 symposia, 4 workshops, 2 review sessions and 5 conversation sessions for a total of 162 accepted submissions.
Awards

In recognition of his ongoing contributions to Canadian clinical psychology, the Section will give Fellow status to Dr. Kerry Mothersill from the Calgary Health Region.  The winner of the Ken Bowers Award for 2008 is Esther Lau, Clinical Psychology Program, Dalhousie University, for her submission entitled, "Neurocognitive and psychosocial outcomes in patients with obstructive sleep apnea treated with continuous positive airway pressure".  Both award winners will receive their awards at the Annual Business Meeting in Halifax.

Communications

The section continues to publish an expanded version of the newsletter, Canadian Clinical Psychologist, under the editorship of Drs. Margo Watt and Jessey Bernstein.  This newsletter is posted on the section website and all members receive a notification along with a link to the new issue.  There have been several new features. We have received very positive feedback on the newsletter and the Executive is very appreciative of their work.  The section website is maintained by the Member-at-Large along with Nigel Flear in CPA head office.  We have been pleased to now have the capacity to easily add or change material on the site.  We have begun to store archival material on an external disk drive in order to prevent loss of material and to make it easier to transport information between Executive members.    Finally, we have begun a trial of increased use of our listserve for information, announcements, clinical and research discussions.  We plan to assess this trial in the fall of 2008.  

Advocacy

We continue to pursue the theme of advocacy and taking a proactive stance on evidence based practice.  Andrew Ryder has continued to oversee and maintain the factsheets, including requesting updates from the authors, as required.  We have begun a discussion regarding input into the national Mental Health Commission.  Finally, we have requested a review of the recommendations from the 1998 Task Force on Empirically Supported Treatments in Psychology:  Recommendations for Canadian Professional Psychology.  All four authors of this document (Drs. John Hunsley, Keith Dobson, Charlotte Johnston & Sam Mikail) have agreed to participate in this project.

Supporting Students

We have continued to work to support student involvement in the Clinical Section, partly through our student representative on the Executive.  This year, we received four applications for the Ken Bowers award for student research. Each student submits a paper based upon their abstract for the CPA conference.  These papers are independently judged and the winning submission receives a certificate and $750.00 presented at the Annual Business Meeting.  We will continue the student travel awards for poster submissions as judged by students themselves, with two financial awards of $200 each.  The section also offers free attendance for two student representatives at the pre-convention workshop.  
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